
 

The North & South Trust Limited 

P O Box 56 152 

Auckland 1446 

The North & South Trust Limited is a special purpose not-for-profit company that operates 

gaming machines in the Auckland region. The North & South Trust Limited is pleased to 

announce that during the period of 7 December 2010 to 31 March 2011 it made grants of  

$50,000 (net of refunds).  These funds were used primarily for the development of 

amateur rugby in the Auckland Region. 

Approved Applications: 

Recipient: 

Auckland Rugby Football Union Inc   $50,000.00 

 

Refunds Received: 

none 

 

Declined Applications: 

none 

It is noted that several applications were returned to organisations whose application fell 

outside the authorised purpose of The North & South Trust Limited as approved by the 

Department of Internal Affairs. Due to these applications ineligibility they were not 

considered by the Net Proceeds Committee. 

The Grants Process 

In accordance with section 109 of the Gambling Act 2003, the Net Proceeds Committee has 

conducted an annual review of the criteria, methods, systems and policies it uses for 

consideration of applications for the distribution of net proceeds.  Results of this review can 

be found on our website. 

Application forms can be obtained from venues that operate The North & South Trust 

Limited gaming machines, by writing to The North & South Trust Limited or by going to our 

website – www.northandsouthtrust.co.nz. Completed applications must be mailed directly to 

The North & South Trust Limited P O Box 56 152 Auckland 1446. 

All applications are considered against our Authorised Purpose, Grants Distribution Policy 

and the funds available. 

http://www.northandsouthtrust.co.nz/

